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Road Projects Drive Up Demand on BudgeT
(Continued from Page 1)

With the acceleration of Regional Transportation Authority (RTA) funded road projects within Metro’s ser-
vice area, Metro is faced with the County’s requirement to relocate our waterlines that are in confl ict with the 
new roadway projects.

Metro has in place a waterline relocation fee for $3.00 per most common size 5/8” meter.  This generates 
approximately $800,000 a year.  It was instituted in 2009 when the District needed immediate funding for the 
waterline relocations necessitated in the fi rst phase of the La Cañada road widening project.  The fee is to be 
reviewed and revisited by the Board no later than June 2011.

The fi ve RTA funded projects scheduled by the County within the next two years include 1) La Cañada Road 
from Ina to River Road; 2) La Cholla Blvd from Magee to Overton; 3) Magee Road from La Cañada to Mona 
Lisa; 4) Magee Road from Mona Lisa to Thornydale; and 5) Magee Road from La Cañada to Oracle.  

While the roadway projects are funded through the RTA, the County designs, plans and constructs the road 
improvements.  The County has accelerated the schedule in part to take advantage of the current lower construc-
tion costs.  Unfortunately, the schedule also means Metro Water District needs to relocate these waterlines to 
allow for road construction to begin.

Metro recently completed its required waterline relocations along La Cañada Drive between Ina Road and 
Calle Concordia.  The waterline relocations for the La Canada Drive Road widening cost the District approxi-
mately $1.5 million.

 Metro Water estimates that each mile of the RTA roadway improvements costs the District $750,000 to $1 
million for the waterline relocations and existing pipe removals.  While $6 million is estimated for the fi ve up-
coming RTA road projects, until the road designs are fi nalized by Pima County, Metro Water will not know the 
full fi nancial impact.
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Construction of the Northern Hills Mainline Replacement, Phase 2 con-
struction project is expected to be completed at the end of August 2010.  
As with previous capital improvement mainline replacement projects, 
aging and undersized pipes that deliver water through the system are 
upgraded with 6’ or larger lines. This ensures greater reliability and fi re 
fl ow protection. 
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Protect Your Groundwater
The National Ground Water Association has designated September 14th to be “Protect  Your Groundwater Day.”  Currently, 
groundwater is the only source of drinking water for Metro Water customers.  We all need to do our part to keep groundwater 
safe from contamination by human activities.  Proper use and disposal of chemicals around our homes and businesses is one 
action we can take to protect our groundwater.  

• Metro-Main customers - Unused chemicals can be safely disposed the fi rst Saturday of each month from 8:00 a.m. 
to Noon at Pusch Ridge Christian Church, 440 W. Calle Concordia.  For more information, call 888-6947.  Unneeded pre-
scription medicines can be dropped off in Oro Valley outside of the Target store located at First Avenue and Oracle from 8:00 
a.m. to Noon on Saturday, August 28.  The collection is managed and sponsored by the Oro Valley Police Department.

• Metro-Hub customers - Household hazardous waste can be taken to the Eastside City Hall at 7575 E. Speedway 
Blvd.  the fi rst Saturday of the month from 8:00 a.m. to Noon.

• Metro-Southwest customers - The Ryan Airfi eld Transfer Station at 6455 S. Continental Road will take auto bat-
teries, paint, oil and antifreeze from Monday through Thursday at 7:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Hazardous chemicals can also 
be dropped off the 1st Saturday of the month collection site at Tucson Water Plant #2, 1102 W. Irvington Road from 8:00 
a.m. to Noon.  

For information about septic systems, go to www.wellowner.org, and under “Well Basics” click on “Septic Systems.”


